
 

 

 

Corporation of the Municipality of Temagami 
 

Memorandum to Council 

Memo No. 
2024-M-044 

 

Subject: MARTEN RIVER FIRE DEPARTMENT (MONTHLY REPORT) 

Agenda Date: March 14, 2024 

Attachments: None 
 
RECOMMENDATION 
 
BE IT RESOLVED THAT Council for the Corporation of the Municipality of Temagami does hereby 
receive the monthly report from the Marten River Fire Department for              . 
 
 
INFORMATION 
 
MONTHLY REPORT FEBRUARY 2024 
 
 
TRAINING 
 
February 6th Members received video and lecture training on both WHMIS and ORNGE.   
 
 
February 20th Members attended the Marten River Fire station to tidy and reorganize the hall to 

improve the efficiency of its use. 
 
February 23rd  Fire Fighter Mitch Petitpas completed his DZ licence training and was successful  
                                    in obtaining his qualifications.  Mitch Petitpas is now fully capable of operating  
                                    Pumper #4 
 
February 27th  Members received training on patient extrication techniques from vehicles.                           
                                   Members also conducted vehicle equipment checks 
 
 
 
INCIDENTS 
 
 
February 2nd  Incident 2024-02 
319 Marten Lake Road ~ 11:36am 
 
Medical Call – Female having symptoms of stroke 
Members of the team attended the address and tended to the patient.  The female was assessed and a  
First Aid information form was filled out, including patient symptoms, history and medication, to assist the 
DAS upon their arrival.  The patient was further monitored until the Ambulance arrived and transported 
the patient.   
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February 28th  Incident 2024-03 
Highway 11 near Old Mill Road 
 
Tree on Hydro line – Sparking 
Members of the team attended the location and assessed the scene.  The tree was no longer sparking.  
It was confirmed that the transformer had tripped, and there was no longer any energy being conducted.  
The Ontario Provincial Police attended the scene and took over until Hydro could attend. 
 
 
 
FIRE PREVENTION 
 
Marten River Fire Department Members updated the sign out front of the Fire Hall to encourage Fire 
Safety and Preparedness within the Community. 

 
 
 
 
 
Respectfully Submitted 
 
Pete Christie 
M.R.F.D. Fire Chief 
 


